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1420 East Sixth Avenue






Helena MT 59620






June 19, 2007
Dear Shooting Range and Sportsmen’s Club Members,

Many of you may have heard about recent legislation dealing with Montana’s Shooting Range Grants Program.  Because of your interest, I wanted to update you on those actions, but first a brief bit of background that might be helpful.

Montana Fish, Wildlife and Parks has administered a Shooting Range Grants Program since 1990. The program provides 1 to 1 matching grants to shooting organizations.  In the first 18 years of the program (through 2007) nearly 1.5 million dollars have been awarded for over 100 projects at over 50 sites.  State matching dollars come from the general hunting and fishing license account managed by FWP.

State matching dollars, authorized by Montana's Legislature have ranged from 119,000 to 320,000 biennially or for a 2-year period.  Typically requests have roughly equaled dollars authorized, although in the last two bienniums, requests did exceed available funding.

The 2007 Legislature authorized 1 million dollars for the 2008-2009 biennium.  FWP has received eligible requests with matching dollars available from 20 organizations totaling roughly $450,000; we will award those grants shortly to allow projects to begin.  

FWP very much appreciates the value and benefits that Montana's shooting range program brings to Montana’s hunting community.  FWP nonetheless faces a serious financial dilemma.

With the approval of a resident fee increase in 2005 the Legislature and Governor instructed FWP to limit expenditures and growth to preclude the need for another general license fee increase until at least the 2011 session.  That means FWP must sustain existing programs until then with projected income.

The dilemma, which FWP faces, relates to the fact that spending authorized for Shooting Range Grants by the 2007 Legislature is roughly 3 times what FWP had anticipated. Based on current projections, if we spend the remaining $550,000 that were authorized by the 2007 Legislature on shooting ranges we would need to cut other programs or potentially request a fee increase earlier than instructed.

Given this financial situation, FWP will have to monitor income and expenditures throughout the coming fiscal year (July 1, 2007 through June 30, 2008) before making a final decision on whether to spend the additional  $550,000 authorized.   

So what does this mean?   FWP will continue to accept grant proposals until May 1, 2008. At that time FWP will make a decision whether or not to award additional grants.

If you have questions please give me a call at 444-1267. 

Kurt Cunningham

FWP Shooting Range Grant Coordinator

